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ñThe hope and wish that all children should grow up in an environment where care and 

upbringing could lead to a good life in accordance with basic values in their own culture, 

has always been central in our effort to develop ICDPò 

 

www.icdp.info 

 For information about ICDP or this newsletter and/or suggestions for articles for the next edition please email nicolettaarmstrong@gmail.com 

 
 

¶ Russia 

¶ Brazil 

¶ UK 

¶ Norway 

¶ Finland 

¶ Bolivia 

¶ El Salvador 

¶ USA 

¶ Ukraine 

¶ Malawi 

¶ China 

¶ Ghana 

¶ Colombia 

¶ Mozambique 

Dear friends and colleagues, 
 
This is our third and last issue for this year. It covers 
news received from you since July 2015. 
 
Thank you for your contributions and particularly for all 
your great commitment in using the ICDP programme for 
the benefit of children and families who need support. 
 
It is soon time for festivities and we wish you all a joyful 
time with your families!  
 
With our warmest seasonôs greetings from the 
international team! 
 
Nicoletta Armstrong, ICDP chairperson  
 
 
 
 

 



 

UDPATES
 
Conflict matters conference 

ICDP has received an invitation to attend the Conflict Matters Conference: learning across 

the differences, which is taking place in Brussels from 21 to 23 October 2015.  

The Evens Foundation, a public benefit foundation based in 

Antwerp, Belgium, with offices in Paris and Warsaw, organizes 

the conference. Through its projects and support, it seeks to 

achieve a more harmonious and democratic society in a diverse 

Europe. Since 2010 its Peace Education Program is focused on 

promoting conflict management in the educational field. 

Nicoletta Armstrong, ICDP chairperson, received an invitation to 

attend the Conflict Matters Conference in connection with her 

written application for the Evens Prize for Peace Education 

2015, which passed the first two rounds, putting ICDP in the 

group selected by the Evens Foundation as candidates of their 

prize.  

ICDP, together with the other candidates of the Evens Prize for 

Peace Education is also invited to two events outside of the 

main conference program: one is the Opening meeting on the 

first day of the conference before the official opening, and the 

other is a Networking buffet on the first evening of the 

conference. Nicoletta will be doing a presentation about ICDP at 

the Opening meeting. 

"The Conflict Matters Conference explores a crucial yet 

neglected question: How can we learn to manage conflicts in a 

constructive way ï in schools, in families and in society?  

 

 

 

Focusing on conflict facilitates work on a wide range of urgent 

issues, such as prejudice, racism, school violence and dropouts; 

it helps to develop skills needed to deal with them, including 

cooperation, emotional intelligence, empathy and non-violent 

communication. 

At the three-day event in Brussels, practitioners, teachers, 

policymakers, students and researchers will discover good 

practices and inspiring initiatives, and be able to forge new 

partnerships to better promote conflict-management education in 

the EU. 

The program highlights include contributions by education 

specialists, psychologists, neuroscientists; as well as tailor-made 

workshops and training sessions on conflict management in 

school, handling controversial topics in the classroom, 

alternative approaches to school rules and sanctions, school 

climate, shared decision-making at school, conflict and social 

media and many others.  

This 2015 networking event is a unique opportunity to advance 

conflict management in education all across Europe." - the 

Evens Foundation for Peace. 
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News about facilitators in Oslo 

In August 2015, the Haug Resource Center in the Baerum municipality, near Oslo, Norway, 

has acquired a team of twenty-six new ICDP facilitators.  

From the report by ICDP trainers Hilde Tørnes and Berit H. 

Johnsen: 

This group of 26 facilitators received training in the ICDP basic 

programme and afterwards took part in a special programme to 

enable them to work with caregivers of children with special 

needs and disabilities. The training represents a pilot project and 

The Norwegian Directorate funded it for Children, Youth and 

Family Affairs (Bufdir).  

The majority of the new ICDP facilitators have many years of 

professional experience as advisers for parents and 

professionals in kindergartens in the Oslo municipality. Some 

participated in ICDP meetings several years ago, and have 

since then been waiting for the possibility to train as ICDP 

facilitators within their field. They were educated at Master level, 

mostly within special needs education, having completed the 

Bachelor of Art degree in preschool teaching. 

Their ICDP training took place during the autumn of 2014 and 

spring 2015. A celebration on August the 20th 2015 marked the 

conclusion of their training project and it included a ceremony of 

issuing them the ICDP Facilitator level diplomas.  

Their trainers Hilde and Berit felt it was an honour training such 

a group of highly knowledgeable and experienced professionals. 

They both have a long standing experience within this field: 

Hilde has been working as a counselor for young children with 

disabilities in the Education-Psychological Service, in the City of 

Bergen, and as a trainer of trainers together with late Professor 

Karsten Hundeide, the chairman of ICDP for 19 years. Berit has 

been working for many years as a counselor and she has also 

been working for more than twenty years as an associate 

professor at the Department of Special Needs Education, 

University of Oslo, where she is a colleague of Professor 

Henning Rye, one of the founders of ICDP. 
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ICDP RUSSIA 

Psychologists Oksana Isaeva and Natalia Dunaeva are 

visiting UK and have just attended an ICDP workshop, 

which was held at Ashridge House, Berkhamsted, Herts. 

They are both ICDP trainers and are responsible for the ICDP developments in the 

Nizhny Novgorod region, Russia. Nicoletta Armstrong led the workshop they 

attended at Ashridge and it included making plans for future expansion of ICDP 

through cooperation with universities and local ministries. Oksana Isaeva has also 

assumed the role of the country representative for ICDP in Russia - congratulations! 

 
 

Greetings from Russia- ICDP project to train a group of specialists from the social-

rehabilitation centres in the Nizhny Novgorod region! 

Three groups have embarked on the training and these 

professionals were selected from each of the 55 rehabilitation 

centres of Nizhny Novgorod area. The training starts in August 

and will continue during September 2015.  Each group will 

attend a workshop over two days and afterwards we hope to 

continue their training up to facilitator level. 

This is how we introduced the ICDP programme to the centres:  

The International Child Development Programme (ICDP) is one 

of the best international practices teaching parents effective 

communication with their child as a tool in the prevention of 

violence and abuse. The programme increases the sensitivity 

and enriches the relationship between adults and children. In 

1992 and received a positive assessment and was later adopted 

by the World Health Organization (WHO) with the title "The 

programme of early psychosocial intervention WHO / ICDP». 

Training is focussed mainly in improving the sensitivity and 

creating a sense of trust and confidence among mothers 

(caregivers) in their own abilities to nurture and educate their children. The implementation of this programme allows you to 
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develop skills of analysis of the communication process between 

parents and their children, helps change unwanted habitual 

behaviour of the parent, and is a special form of prevention of 

violence and abuse against children. Leading the program are 

two trainers certified in the ICDP programme: Dunayev NI, 

Ph.D., a psychologist at NNRC "Childhood without violence and 

cruelty", OM Isaeva, Ph.D., Development Director of NNRC. 

 
Keeping the flame alive 

 

The meeting of ICDP colleagues working in Latin America was a very successful event that 

took place from the 10th to the 14th November 2015. It was held at the Amanecer 

International Centre, near Armenia, in the region of Quindio, Colombia. The title of the 

meeting was ñ Keeping the flame alive: What does it mean to live ICDP at an adult-child and 

adult-adult level?ò 

The general objective was to reaffirm the human values 

proposed by ICDP in relation to people, family and society. The 

meeting combined presentations followed by discussions on 

identified topics - in small groups and then in the plenary. The 

results obtained during the meeting were the input for the 

elaboration of a plan for future action. The meeting was opened 

by the ICDP chair, Nicoletta Armstrong, who later also presented 

an international panorama about ICDP in the world. Participants' 

presentations included videos, pictures, posters, printed material 

etc. Particularly moving was the video about the impact of ICDP 

in El Salvador, where the" ICDP programme Tambien soy 

Persona" has been institutionalized by ISNA (Salvadoran 

institute for childhood and youth) and whose director came to 

the meeting.  

There was also an opportunity to hear about how ICDP became 

institutionalized by the Health Secretariat and is being 

implemented in the whole region of Santander, Colombia.  

The ICDP team from Canasgordas, Antioquia, Colombia, 

showed that it is possible to work with entire communities - they 

applied ICDP with staff in hospitals, with parents, children, 

youth, men to men and with the older people and their staff in 

the home for the elderly. 

An impressive presentation came also from a team from 

Medellin, Colombia whose ICDP work reached 55 students this 

year alone.  

The participants who welcomed the new team to the ICDP family 

celebrated the start of the ICDP project in Bolivia.  

There were moving stories from ICDP project experiences from 

Paraguay, Peru, Ecuador and Sweden. The ICDP materials that 

were published by UNICEF were translated and presented by 

Inger Holm from Denmark.   

Ane-Marthe Solheim Skar, ICDP board member and researcher 

from Norway, led a discussion about evaluation. Guillermo 

Navas, ICDP board member was also present and he focused 

on strategic planing and fundraising.  

Participants from Mexico, Brazil and Guatemala had to cancel 

their trip last minute and were unable to attend due to work 

commitments.  

The ICDP Colombia team, Oliverio Jimenez, Ilaina Ramirez and 

Anisah Andrade made everyone very welcome and all 

appreciated their organization of the event. 

Report by Liz War: http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/903 

Photos by Rosa Angelica Diaz Perez: 

http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/905



side 6 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ICDP IN EUROPE 

 

 



side 7 
 

 

 

 

Norway, Finland, UK, Ukraine 

NORWAY 
An ICDP report published in Norway 

The Centre published the ICDP report 

written by Silje Bjørnstad for Child and 

Adolescent Mental Health, Oslo, Norway. 

ABSTRACT 

The International Child Development Programme (ICDP) is a 

psychosocial preventive programme directed towards parents 

and other caregivers, aimed at improving childhood conditions. 

This paper provides a brief introduction to ICDP's main 

components, the training of ICDP personnel, materials, the 

different modules, the management of the programme and a 

review of research findings to date.  

The review of available evaluations and research on caregiver 

level indicates that caregivers who participated in the ICDP feel 

that the programme has 

made a positive influence in 

their own and in their 

children's lives. They also 

report better interaction with 

their children and a more 

positive perception of them. 

Studies also find that the 

programme can increase 

participantsô self-reflection and confidence as caregivers. ICDP 

may also strengthen mental health for both caregivers and 

children. 

 

Article in Norwegian: http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/863 

 

UK 
ICDP London Group

An ICDP training project is starting in England, linked to the SarahNicco Training Centre in 

north London. The ICDP London group, comprised of three facilitators (on photo) will deliver 

ICDP to groups of parents from the local community 

The SarahNicco centre was founded in 2012, as a state 

registered training provider working with the Council for Awards 

in Care, Health and Education. It offers tuition for vocational and 

professional courses and experienced lecturers and assessors 

in further education manage it. The Centre is proud of its high 

standard of teaching.  

ICDP IN EUROPE 
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Main courses:  

Child Care Levels 2 and 3 - Cache; Health & Social Care Levels 

2 and 3 - Cache; Preparing to Teach in Lifelong Learning Sector 

(PTLLS) Level 4; Assessor Awards (TAQA) 

Short courses: 

GCSE Maths and English; Functional Skills Maths and English; 

First Aid at Work; Paediatric 12 hour Infant/ Child First Aid Level 

3; Child minding Level 3; Food Hygiene 

ICDP: 

In September 2015, the SarahNicco centre will offer the ICDP 

programme as a parenting course delivered at their own 

premises. ICDP facilitators, Rosemary Nicco Annan, Cordelia 

Brown and Barbara Addo have been receiving ICDP training 

from Nicoletta 

Armstrong and are 

now ready to start 

training parents. They 

will first run a pilot 

project with two 

groups of parents and 

then afterwards the 

aim is to run regular 

courses for the 

community - they are 

very enthusiastic 

about this new initiative that will benefit many children and their 

families. The SarahNicco centre has access to a local radio 

station and this will be one of the ways to raise awareness and 

promote ICDP courses in the community. 

FINLAND
Announcement of attainment 

Twenty-four professional people (on 

photo) received their ICDP certificates. 

Two ICDP trainers, Hanna Sellergren and Jaana Tirkkonen, 

are happy and proud to announce that today, 20th of 

October 2015, a new group of people graduated in the ICDP 

programme.  

This group is comprised of 24 professionals who are from 

different parts of Finland, including the cities of Porvoo, 

Kotka, Hanko, Lohja and Loviisa (Iloa vanhemmuuteen-the 

Joy of parenthood-project). 
Warm congratulations to our colleagues in Finland!
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ñAn experience that will make me a better parentò 

The first ICDP family camp was held in Sipoo, near Helsinki, in Finland. 

The participants included 7 families, 12 children aged between 1 

and a half years and 13 years, and there were 6 mothers and 5 

fathers. At least one and often both parents had previously 

participated in the ICDP training group. 

The Camp was implemented by three organizations: 

Kymenlaakson Ensi-ja turvakotiyhdistys ry (Child welfare 

association), A-Clinic Foundation Eastern Finland and City of 

Kotka. The planning, implementing and assessing of this 

successful, warm and inspiring camp was done by two ICDP 

trainers, Mia Lahti and Hanna Kivilahti and also by three ICDP 

Facilitators, Laura Aalto, Fiia Eho ja Tommi Iivonen. Two 

childminders were also involved. 

The Camp program was implemented along the lines of the 

ICDP ideology. We worked, played, gave massages and had 

massages. We used the sauna, went swimming and had time to 

relax. We also blew bubbles, took photos and videos, hunted for 

treasures, had barbeque, played silly games and ate good food. 

There was also separate programme for parents and children. 

While the parents were attending their groups, children were 

playing with childminders and camp coordinators. 

Mothers and fathers gathered in separate groups to discuss the 

ICDP programme in practice. There were also fathers with no 

previous experience of ICDP group work, but nevertheless this 

group opened up quickly and partook in confidential discussions. 

Participants in both groups had a very powerful experience and 

asked for more time to carry on with their deep conversations. 

Camp coordinators gave massages to the parents and showed 

massage methods for children. Mindfulness practice helped 

participants to relax. 

We collected anonymous feedback from the children and 

parents. Children were especially keen on swimming and 

outdoor activities. 

Most of them 

really enjoyed the 

tasks that 

involved the 

whole family, but 

they also loved 

the whole camp 

programme. They 

said that all the adults at the camp were great. Parents really 

appreciated the warm and calm atmosphere and also said the 

camp programme was excellent. They described the camp with 

the following words: Fantastic experience; warm and great 

atmosphere and a varied programme; joyful, important time with 

family; finding the new side of fatherhood; fulfilling, good group 

conversations; peaceful and getting closer with your own family; 

an experience that will make me be a better parent. 

Parents also filled a form where they evaluated perceived 

changes in themselves or in their children during the camp. The 

answers were so encouraging that a strong belief in the 

effectiveness of ICDP emerged. 

We extend a huge thank you to Kotkan Lasten Ystävät ry who 

funded this project. The camp experience will have a long lasting 

good effect on both children and adults. There is some room for 

improvement as many wished for the camp to have lasted 

longer... and they are hoping to take part in the future. 

 Best wishes, Mia Lahti ï Camp programme leader
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UKRAINE 
 
ICDP at child friendly spaces in Ukraine  

  

Since the beginning of June 2015, the International Charitable Fund "Caritas Ukraine" has 

been developing a new project called "Child Friendly Spaces" (CFS) and ICDP has been 

partaking in this initiative. 

As part of the CFS project, Caritas is opening special centers for 

children of internally displaced families. Teams of psychologists, 

teachers and educators are employed to provide education and 

deliver classes for children of internally displaced persons at 

CFS in six Ukrainian cities: Kharkov, Dnipropetrovsk, 

Svyatogorsk, Slavyansk, Odessa and Kiev. In parallel, these 

professional teams have been receiving training in ICDP in order 

to become certified facilitators of the ICDP programme ï and as 

such become enabled to deliver ICDP to parents or other 

caregivers. 

ICDP trainers, Sergei Krasin and Anna Truhan have been 

leading the training process. Over the past months they have 

been conducting workshops for the above-mentioned 

professionals linked to the CFS project. Sergei and Anna are 

continuing to pay visits to the CFS centers on regular basis in 

order to provide supervision to the trainee facilitators and offer 

them support during their practical work with parent groups. 

Several groups of trainee facilitators have already started to 

implement the ICDP programme and are holding meetings with 

childrenôs parents at the centers - this work is part of their self-

training projects required for ICDP certification.  Such ICDP 

implementation activities have been carried out in 

Dnipropetrovsk and Kharkiv, whereas in Svyatogorsk, Slavyansk 

and Kiev the ICDP groups are about to begin. 

In addition to the work in CFS project, the ICDP training of 

several groups has recently started in Zaporozhye and in 

Slavyansk.  

ICDP is in process of being incorporated at the university of 

Slavyansk (http://donippo.blogspot.com/). ICDP training will be 

given to schoolteachers, kindergarten teachers, psychologists 

and other specialists from the department of Education. For this 

work the Slavyansk University is signing an agreement with the 

public organization called "Association of child and family 

psychologists of Ukraine".  The "Association of child and family 

psychologists of Ukraineò is an official representative of the 

ICDP in Ukraine and ICDP Ukraine operates under its umbrella. 
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ICDP AMBrazil, Colombia, Bolivia, USA, El Salvador 

 
BRAZIL

 

More dialogue, less violence  

Psychologist Gleice de Oliveira Cordeiro has recently finalized an evaluative report of the 

ICDP project that was carried out in the town 

of Juazeiro, in the state of Pernambuco, 

Brazil.  

The project was developed over the last two years, ending in 

September 2015. The ICDP trainers from the Acari Foundation 

in Petrolina, who were previously trained by Nicoletta Armstrong, 

were responsible for the implementation of the ICDP programme 

with groups of parents whose children attend the Lar Feliz 

Centre. The Brazil Foundation sponsored this project.  

Among the changes reported by participant mothers and fathers, 

two were the most frequent: the use of dialogue in the 

interaction with their child and the reduction of corporal 

punishment for behaviour they assess as inadequate. This result 

is in line with the proposal of the ICDP programme, which poses 

as ideal an interaction guided by affection and respect that is 

inconsistent with the practice of violence. 

This positive outcome can, for example, be seen in the following 

statement by a mother who reported that she is now talking with 

her daughter about her behaviour in the classroom: - Once at 

home I went to her and we spent time talking together about 

what had happened in the classroom and the complaint about 

her bad behaviour that I received from her teacher. Before 

ICDP, I would not have done that, I would have just said: "I 

received a complaint about you, you should prepare for a 

beating when we get home". 

ICDP AMERICA/SOUTH AMERICA 
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Based on the results as presented in the evaluative report, we 

can conclude that the goal of the ICDP intervention with 

caregivers has been reached, since after the ICDP workshops 

caregivers began to establish a more positive interaction with 

their children. However, it is noteworthy that the change of a 

cultural practice is something that takes time, which means that 

there is the need for continuous work, particularly since the 

parents seem to have realized the importance of non-violent 

interaction but still have self-control problems with regards to 

their children's behaviour considered by them as inadequate. 

Despite this limitation, we highlight the following positive results: 

greater involvement of men in child care, awareness of the need 

for more dialogue and less violence, consideration of affection 

and attention as important practices in relation to the child; and 

other learning such as, the significance of supporting the childôs 

exploration of the world and of setting limits in a way that is 

appropriate for the child. Thus, the reported data seem to 

support both the importance of intervention of this nature and 

effectiveness of the methodology. 

The report is available in Portuguese in three parts:  

Part 1 http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/897 

Part 2 http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/898 

Part 3 http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/899 

 

Link to the video showing interviews with parents: 

 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=btFl-CzS4Cc 

Photos from the project on Facebook:  

 https://www.facebook.com/acari.ong/media_set?set=a.7240048

54396926&type=3&pnref=story 

 

COLOMBIA
Progress in Santander 

Over the last three years (2013 ï 2015), in the town of Charala, in the department of 

Santander, Colombia, the health authorities have been responsible for rolling out the ICDP 

programme to the local community focusing on families and children at risk. 

Charala is the first municipality in Colombia that has created a 

Street of Affection, inaugurated by ICDP and the partner 

institutions on 3rd of September 2015. Thank you and 

congratulations! 

The ICDP method has been adopted by the health authorities as 

their mental health project, and it was used in parallel with other 

activities covered by their annual action plan (called ñPOAò). The 

health authorities cooperate with three partner institutions whose 

agents received training in ICDP: The Primary school Jose 
Antonio Galan, NGO ñFamilies in Actionò and ICBF (Instituto 

Colombiano de Bienestar Familiar). 

http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/897
http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/898
http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/899
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There are 10 trainers and 36 facilitators certified by ICDP. Each 

facilitator held parent groups with 5 to 10 families and as a result 

600 families and 1800 children received the programme. 

During 2015, 7 new trainers and 14 facilitators finalized their 

training and their work was evaluated by ICDP and the partner 

organizations. There were 160 participants (fathers and 

mothers) and 480 children benefited from the programme.  

Trainers and facilitators plan to maintain and continue the 

strategy in 2016. They hope that the new mayor will recognize 

the importance of the ICDP programme in strengthening families 

and building peace in the community. A caregivers network will 

be created that will hold monthly meetings in order to share 

experiences and continue to do exercises that can improve their 

interactions with their children.   

The facilitators showed commitment and excellent ability to 

assimilate the ICDP methodology, keeping field diaries and 

using the assessment tools on regular basis. The facilitators all 

agreed that it is important to continue implementing the ICDP 

program because it helps to recuperate real values and 

strengthen the relationships in the family. 

ASSESSMENTS BY FACILITATORS: 

ICDP is a powerful and indispensable tool for us to use with 

families; it can help parents to deepen values in their home and 

have better relationships in the family, particularly in relation to 

children. The ICDP programme has produced significant 

changes, which were evidenced in the personal, family and 

group life. 

We will ensure that parents are also trained as facilitators. This 

program has proved to be of great interest to parents who saw 

their children change. The caregivers started to provide more 

love and affection to their children. The fathers were highly 

motivated and keen to exchange their experiences 

As a result of ICDP there were real transformations in families; 

Love and good communication with the children developed in 

families. 

Caregivers understood the value of dialogue and have learned 

to listen to what their children have to say, to show them 

empathy and love. ICDP helped caregivers to understand their 

children and value them more. Families became closer as result 

of attending the ICDP group; they now tend to work together 

more, to do work together, to go for walks together; Parents 

have developed patience and are more committed to their 

children. 

Children have become more loving, more at peace and helpful in 

some of the daily activities, children seem to be less aggressive, 

more obedient and display more often positive emotional 

expressions. 

Children are healthier emotionally. More tolerant, active and 

confident; they improved at school, in relationships with siblings, 

friends, parents. Children have more confidence; they listen and 

participate more, give and receive love more easily. 
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 Embera Chami facilitators in Cordoba 

 

The ICDP project was initiated in April 2015, when the trainer 

undertook a number of trips to the future project sites. A jeep 

was hired with a driver in order to be able to reach the far off 

areas in the mountains with very difficult access. In Buenavista 

ICDP training was welcomed by the Embera Chami Aizama 

settlement; in Quimbaya talks were held with the community 

called Laurel Quipara; next was the trip to explain ICDP to the 

population living in the mountains of Cordoba and the last one 

was the visit to the Calarca headquarters of the Ember Chami 

governor.  

The governor became very interested in ICDP and later on, he 

participated in the first level ICDP training. Upon his request the 

Cordoba community was included in this ICDP project. 

The aim of the project was to form a group of facilitators who 

can be entrusted to roll out the ICDP programme to families and 

children, each facilitator working in their respective communities. 

The ICDP workshops were followed up by field visits to support 

the facilitators. The project ended in August. 

The 6 ICDP trainee facilitators were all very happy with the ICDP 

methodology and felt the importance of such a programme for 

their community, one of them said: "First the person, then the 

family, then the community must find their strength through this, 

strength that gives us identity." Each facilitator went on to 

implement ICDP with families and caregivers. 

Teaching materials (ICDP mochila with the DVD) as well as 

materials for caregivers (ICDP booklet) were distributed in each 

settlement. Facilitators were supplied with notebooks, pens, 

wallets, flip charts, masking tape, markers, glue, pencils. They 

also received help to cover the cost of refreshments for the 

participants. Their transportation was also covered by the 

project. 

During July, the ICDP trainer Carmen Lucia went to talk to the 

families that attended the ICDP sensitization meetings, which 

were conducted by the trainee facilitators. During her field visit to 

the Laurel community, she had the opportunity to talk with ten 

families.  In this settlement no one owns any land; they survive 

by picking coffee and oranges. The families talked about how 

ICDP helped them to realize the importance of understanding 

and perceiving what their children need from them, the 

importance of showing love to them and how to avoid shouting 

and verbal and physical abuse. The governor actively 

participated in the meeting, offering explanations when 

necessary in support of the families. Some had very young 

babies in their arms. All expressed that they were happy and 

said that they liked the programme, because before they did not 

know how to raise their children well. One of the challenges was 

to trust their ability to do so. They also said that it was 

challenging for them to overcome their initial shyness to 

participate in the meetings. 

The next field visit was to the Cordoba community; here the 

families own the land and cultivate banana crops and cassava. 

However, many of the families have to survive on very little. 

http://icdp.meatdigital.no/api/media/media/882
http://icdp.meatdigital.no/api/media/media/882
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Children have their own school, but they would like a school with 

bilingual teachers in order to keep their own language 

alive.  Here too, everyone was happy with ICDP, and there was 

a lot of playing and laughter sharing a good time together. It was 

decided to translate the material into the local language. 

During the Calarca field visit, Fidel, one of the trainee facilitators 

explained that the ICDP programme has been strengthening 

family integration and enhancing good treatment of children and 

that ICDP was an important way to unify the community. 

At the end of the process there was a workshop to evaluate the 

experience together with the facilitators, who had reached 36 

families and 92 children with the programme: 

Difficulties: 

It would be important to use the Embera language in the future 

and not the Spanish when doing the ICDP meetings. All the 

materials need to be adapted. This would make the delivery 

easier and the participants would find it easier to engage in the 

topics.  

At first it was difficult for participants to do role-play but this was 

overcome and in the end all managed to take part in the 

dramatizations.  

The ICDP experiences in applying the 8 guidelines for good 

interaction produced changes in caregiversô interactions with 

their children. They were surprised to note that they actually 

managed to avoid shouting at them, by finding more positive 

ways to correct them - and above all showing their love and 

dedication to them.  

The facilitators said that the project helped to increase their self-

esteem by demonstrating their ability to reach people and by 

producing behavioral changes in the children.  One facilitator 

managed to give talks to the youth in their community in 

Cordoba and they welcomed him. He feels very motivated to 

continue the ICDP work with the young people. 

On the 8th of August there was a celebration marking the end of 

the ICDP project, which included a beautiful local dance display. 

The governor of the four communities attended and expressed 

his interest in continuing with ICDP, so that it could reach more 

families. He asked ICDP not to abandon but to go on sustaining 

the process, because the programme is very easy to understand 

and it helps to improve the caring skills and the dialogue within 

the Embera Chami community. 

ñ I hope that we can provide continuity to the ICDP processes in 

these settlements. Although achievements were many at the 

level of family groups, it is important to strengthen the capacity 

of the new ICDP facilitators in their management of the topics, 

writing of field diaries, use of evaluation tools and their 

understanding of the pedagogy of the programme and how to 

continue to support the caregivers to go on strengthening their 

ability to care for their children.ò ï Carmen Lucia Andrade, ICDP 

trainer. 

Photo album of the project: 

http://icdp.meatdigital.no/api/media/media/882 

 

. 
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Fifthy five students receive ICDP 

During the second half of September 55 

students started to receive training in the 

ICDP programme in Envigado, Antioquia, 

Colombia. 

The students will all become teachers when they finish their 

present studies at the Envigado Normal Superior.  ICDP is an 

additional training that the college provides as part of the overall 

training programme.  

Specifically for the ICDP training, the students were divided in 

five groups, with 11 students in each group. Two facilitators 

were allocated per group, and for the facilitators themselves this 

is a self-training project that will lead to their certification as 

ICDP facilitators.    

Interestingly, all facilitators are retired teachers, who originally 

graduated from the same institution where years later, they are 

now delivering the ICDP programme as volunteers.  

The level of commitment is high from the 55 participant students. 

The torrential rain has not put them off from attending their first 

courses and no one missed out. 

ñI share the above news with joy. It's nice to feel that there is a 

string of ICDP facilitators in making, here in Envigado, which will 

be keeping the ICDP flame alive! Thanks to them many other 

teachers will become better caregivers and many children will 

become happier as a result.ò ï Carolina Montoya, the ICDP 

trainer supervising the whole process. 

 

 
BOLIVIA  
 
First ICDP training in Bolivia 

During the second week in August Ilaina Ramirez held a training workshop in Cochabamba, 

Bolivia. Photo above shows some of the 30 participants during role-play. 

ICDP is cooperating with the Christian Evangelist Lutheran 

Church to develop the ñFamily and Community Education 

Projectò in Cochabamba, Bolivia. The ICDP programme will be 

rolled out in 4 municipalities: Cochabamba, Santa Cruz, 

Chuquisaca and Potosí.  
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The August workshop was developed together with the leaders 

of the different areas where the ICDP programme 

implementation with caregivers will be taking place. 

All future facilitators 

are professional 

psychologists, 

lawyers or social 

workers with long 

experience in social 

work and a lot of 

commitment to the 

community and the 

current project. The 

ICDP groups are 

being formed by 

selecting 

participants from 

different educational institutions, from community organizations 

in the municipalities and from the communities linked to the 

Lutheran church.  

The project manager is Edwin Rios and Gunn Stromme is the 

link between the donors in Norway and the project in Bolivia. 

Gunn is also working in the project as a local facilitator. "I really 

enjoyed working with Gunn who is a special person, very 

dynamic and energetic organizer and yet a very gentle and 

loving person, who appreciates the ICDP programme - in fact 

like some of us she has fallen in love with the programme! We 

cooperated very well over additional three days to establish a 

solid structure for the future implementation of this rather large 

project. ï said Ilaina Ramirez, the ICDP international trainer. 

 Among those attending there were also a few persons from the 

administrative side who are responsible for facilitating the 

implementation processes - it was felt important that they should 

have a clear idea about the ICDP programme they will be 

coordinating on the ground. A few guests were also present who 

work with family advocacy and as a result of attending the 

workshop they became very interested in the ICDP work. 

More information: http://www.icdp.info/bolivia 

 

 
USA 
 
Evaluation Report 

The recently finalized evaluation report about the work with the ICDP programme in the USA 

is now available in Spanish as well as English. 

Participants completed a battery of pre and post assessments, 

measuring various related factors including parent self-efficacy, 

mental stress, quality of life, health, intimate partner dynamics, 

perceptions and observations of the child of focus, and exposure 

to violence. They also participated in post-program focus 

groups. 

Report in English: http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/843 

Report in Spanish: http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/856 

 

http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/843
http://www.icdp.info/api/media/media/856


side 18 
 

 

Results 

Child development into a compassionate, responsible and 

contributing adult starts with quality parenting. Empathy, 

communication, quality time, compassionate discipline, and a 

balance between positive modeling and following the childôs 

initiative constitute effective parenting. Ultimately, this type of 

parenting leads to nurturing homes and stronger communities 

with less violence and greater social cohesion. 

ICDP has helped parents make significant changes in these 

areas. A total of 93 parents and caregivers participated in ICDP 

in fall of 2014-spring of 2015. A total of 69 completed post 

assessments, indicating that was the number at the final 

session, making a 74% completion rate. However, this rate 

would be slightly higher if counting those who completed all but 

the last session, or who attended but did not manage to 

complete the post-evaluation survey.  

The evidence is clear, the ICDP program has helped parents 

from diverse communities throughout Chicago to gain 

confidence, a positive sense of self, as well as a more positive 

image of their children (See Appendices F and G). With new 

motivation, caregivers have worked to develop and apply 

stronger empathy-based parenting skills, improving their adult-

child interactions and family relationships.  

 

 

El Salvador  
 
Report from El Salvador 

Marina Morales, the education officer at 

UNICEF El Salvador has been promoting the 

ICDP methodology in El Salvador for the last 

seven years and Marta Navarro, UNICEF 

consultant in the area of education, supports 

her.  

 

 ñThe experience has been very successful and innovative and 

the participant institutions realized they needed a sensitization 

programme such as ICDP to strengthen their work in the area of 


